
                                                                                        APPROVED MINUTES

Town of Jefferson

Office of the Planning Board

Minutes

March 28, 2023
Members present:  Chairman Michael Meehan, Gil Finch, Mike Smith, Mark Gross, Jason Call
Absent:  Donna Laurent, alternate; Bob Roy, Kevin Meehan, Selectmen’s representative
Others present:  Charlene Wheeler, Board secretary
Minutes
Gil Finch made the motion to approve the February 28, 2023, meeting minutes as read, seconded by Jason Call.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous.
Consultation – Hicks Logging and Garrett Hicks – Boundary Line Adjustment

The Board secretary reported an application form had been received signed by Garrett Hicks for a boundary line adjustment between lots on Cherry Mountain Road, Map 17, Lots 9 and 8H.  There was an 8-1/2 x 11 sheet showing a survey of the proposed change. The applicants were called and invited to come in for a consultation as the application was not complete.  They were told a checklist of requirements is available on the town’s website or in the town office to guide them in what is needed for a complete application.  Board members examined the small copy of the survey and had some questions which needed to be answered.  Also, the Board secretary will check requirements for placement and installation of wells.  
Communications
The Board members received an update of the status of MBC Holdings v Town of Jefferson after receiving a request for any private communications they may have regarding MBC Holdings and his campground application (Map 14 Lot 24) to the Zoning Board of Adjustment for a Special Exception and his previous consultations with the Planning Board.  No one had such communications to report.

Election of Officers
Chairman Meehan nominated Mike Smith for the office of Chairman, seconded by Jason Call.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous.  Mike Meehan than nominated Bob Roy as Vice Chairman, seconded by Mike Smith.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous.  The Board secretary will report the election to the Town Clerk.  She will also check the dates of everyone’s term of office and when the terms are due to expire.
Unfinished Business
The Board returned to their previous meeting’s discussion on campground regulations (campgrounds are considered subdivisions needing approval from both the Planning Board and the Zoning Board of Adjustment).  The Board secretary reported she had contacted Burr Phillips of Civil Solutions, who has worked as a consultant for the Board in the past, and he agreed to assist the Board in developing these regulations.  He suggests sending him an outline of items to begin work on before coming to a meeting of the Board to make the time more productive.  Board members will tackle this at their next meeting.
The Board’s next regular meeting date is April 11, 2023.   
Michael Meehan made the motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Gil Finch.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m.

_______________________

Charlene Wheeler

Secretary to the Board
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